
Dear Prospective Member, 

 

Our association is committed to having fun and everyone’s 
safety. Our senior range officers are either NRA certified as 
Range Safety Officers or Chief Range Safety Officers.  Our 
membership selection process includes a review of your 
shooting experience, noting if you have been recommended by a member, 
and your participation in our events by attending our shoots as a guest.  
While we do not eliminate inexperienced shooters from our selection 
process, we encourage their firearm education, especially in matters of 
firearm safety.  We welcome members from throughout the local area; one 
does not have to be a resident of the St James Community. 
  

On Wednesdays, at 10:00 AM at Ye Olde Gun Club, we shoot rifle and pistol 

in four organized events, National Match Course, Metal Plates, our Fun 

Shoot in both Pistol and Rifle.  We also have a good shotgun shoot every 

Thursday at 10:00 AM at Roan’s Branch Preserve followed by lunch at Bella 

Cucina in Southport. In addition, we have an "open to the public" shotgun 

shoot usually the 2nd Saturday of each month.  The first Friday of the month, 

our women’s league, the Pistol Annies, shoots at Ye Olde Gun Club at 10 

AM. 

     

We have many shooters of varying experience coming to shoot either as 

couples or singles.  If you are interested in buying a firearm, feel free to get 

advice from our club members who have a wealth of experience.  

    

Click on Membership Application. Complete it and send it to 

stjrpa@gmail.com . We do not accept any paper applications. Do not send 

any monies at this time.  The application holds your spot on out list 

    

The SJRPA - we concentrate on FUN but are very serious about SAFETY. 

Regards,  
Rob Jerome 
CRSO 
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